
  
 

Stow Police Department 
Dispatch Log  From: 09/25/2023  Thru: 10/01/2023     0000 – 2359 

 
 

For Date: 09/25/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0029 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports elderly female who fell and hit her head. S5  
and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 and ALS5 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 6.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-813-IN 
 
                0453 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0500 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0716 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + TAYLOR RD 
 
                0734 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

    Caller request advice on a 209a that is currently in  
place. spoken to. 
 

 
                0739 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0745 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 hang up, no answer on call back. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 respond, no issues found.  
 

 
                0746 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                0802 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to speak with officer regarding property  
pickup with a 209a involved. 
 

 
                0827 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SCHOOL ZONE - GREAT RD 
 
                0849 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    COMMUNITY GARDENS - TUTTLE LN 
 
                0855 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0905 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                0922 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 



 
                1008 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1011 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

Employee from Hale school request the town of Harwinton CT  
for a well being check. All informaton was taken and relayed  
to the CT state police. RP reports she heard back from CT SP  
and he is ok. 
 

 
                1014 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request escort to pick up belongings. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-160-OF 
 
                1020 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1033 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Box 4333 sounding. General fire alarm. 
 

         Narrative:     
false alarm, workiers inside building.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-815-IN 
 
                1119 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1218 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1224 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1237 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                1243 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW ARBOR] ARBOR GLENN - HUDSON RD 
 
                1245 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
 
                1258 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1301 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [ACT] ELM ST 
         Narrative:     

Medical mutual aid for Acton for 88 y/o female with vertigo 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to emerson s/m 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m at emerson 6.0 at 13:40 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-816-IN 
 
                1401 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1454 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1510 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1515 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1534 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1542 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    198529AC 
       Refer To Accident:    198529AC 
 
                1550 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist walk in with paperwork 
 

 
                1608 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALL REPORTS 42 YEAR OLD FEMALE PARTY, HAVING AN  
ALLERGIC REACTION TO SOY.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 TRANSPORTING TO EMERSON. STARTING MILES ZERO 
 

         Narrative:     
ARRIVING AT EMERSON. ENDING MILES 8.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-817-IN 
 
                1629 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD + MAURA DR 
         Narrative:     

top speed 43mph, 1 MV stop 
 

 
                1715 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1723 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 Refer To Citation:    198661AC 
         Narrative:     

Citation issued.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    198661AC 
 
                1723 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                1730 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1738 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LIBRARY HILL RD + CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

driver looking for directions to boston 
 

 
                1908 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 hang up. Call pinged from Kane Industrial Dr in Hudson.  
Attempted call back, no answer. Called Hudson PD and  
provided caller info and ping location. 
 

 
                2040 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports an alarm sounding from her basement. FD will  
investigate 
 

         Narrative:     
Investigation complete. No hazards detected.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-818-IN 



 
                2046 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports being stuck at shaws, with no way of getting  
home. Assist resident. Starting miles: 18111.1 ending miles  
18112.9 
 

 
                2201 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist resident with questions in regard to previous call. 
 

 
                2247 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Residential fire/CO alarm call from RING company. 
 

         Narrative:     
Ref# 8871 verified cancelled by homeowner with code. 
 

 
                2337 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reported husband has been calling for Wellness checks  
consistently and she does not want contact from him. 
 

         Narrative:     
RO was attempted to be filed, caller states she was coerced  
to drop it by family member. Caller left an updated contact  
number for herself if another wellness check is requested-  
she asked to please call her direct before responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
S4 and S7 were notified 
 

 
 
For Date: 09/26/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0002 ASSIST CITIZEN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S7 assisted walk in with crash report, party stated he hit a  
deer 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 advised party the accident happened in Maynard.  Assisted  
party with contacing Maynard PD. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-62-AC 
 
                0034 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0043 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0442 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0805 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SCHOOL ZONE - GREAT RD 
 
                0806 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                0815 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0825 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0837 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   



  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    199589AC 
       Refer To Accident:    199589AC 
 
                0851 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0900 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0904 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0938 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Concord court called, verified order status.  
 

 
                0951 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1045 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
 
                1216 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
          Location:    [CON] EMERSON HOSPITAL 
 
                1225 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak with ACO for a copy of Rabies  
vaccination card. 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO was advised via Boxborough.  
 

 
                1306 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1310 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1338 COURT No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1456 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSISTED WALK IN.  
 

 
                1522 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1613 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1645 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1711 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1814 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 509] POMPOSITTICUT COMMUNITY CENTER - GREAT RD 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-819-IN 
 
                1834 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 509] POMPOSITTICUT COMMUNITY CENTER - GREAT RD 
 
                1853 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning. Defective equipment.  
 



 
                2151 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 485] NAN'S RUSTIC KITCHEN & MARKET - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning. Defective equipment. 
 

 
 
For Date: 09/27/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0050 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0900 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0903 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 507TAYLOR] HARVARD TOWN LINE - TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a Raccoon acting strange. BOxboro PD  
notified at 0903 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 assisting ACO.  
 

 
                0921 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0949 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    CARDINAL CT 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting finding her lost pet. Bocboro PD notified  
at 0952 
 

 
                1003 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

Abandoned 911 call in Hudson transferred to Hudson PD. 
 

 
                1029 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1045 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
 
                1049 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1156 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1156 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD + NO NAME RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a dog on the loose. Boxboro PD notified at  
1158 
 

 
                1224 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a male party who may need medical  
attention. Police Fire and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
party was not in need of any assistance.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-820-IN 
 
                1231 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1250 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 



 
                1257 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MIDDLEMOST WAY 
         Narrative:     

C1 reporting a lift assist.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-821-IN 
 
                1330 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller stating accidental by cell phone. No action due  
to party being on the golf course. 
 

 
                1404 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1516 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + TAYLOR RD 
 
                1523 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    201930AC 
       Refer To Accident:    201930AC 
 
                1539 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1546 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    201962AC 
       Refer To Accident:    201962AC 
 
                1603 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    201992AC 
       Refer To Accident:    201992AC 
 
                1605 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist with paperwork. 
 

 
                1615 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1621 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1624 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1629 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1634 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1656 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning for speed 
 

 
                1701 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal for speed 
 

 
                1708 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                1736 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   



  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    202221AC 
       Refer To Accident:    202221AC 
 
                1742 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1746 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    202250AC 
       Refer To Accident:    202250AC 
 
                1749 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP COURT COMPLAINT   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    202258AC 
       Refer To Accident:    202258AC 
        Refer To Summons:    23-47-AR 
 
                1823 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1834 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1852 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                1934 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    EVELYN RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Hang up. 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidential 
 

 
                2053 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2105 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2105 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R LOT - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2111 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2112 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2132 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 09/28/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0121 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0533 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0707 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] CONCORD ST CIR 
         Narrative:     

Maynard Fd requesting mutual aid. E14 responding. E14  
canceled enroute.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-822-IN 
 
                0810 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Party calling to ask questions about restraining orders.  
Party Advised, states she will come to the police station  



shortly to speak with an officer. 
 

 
                0843 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting an MVA with multiple cars. Police and  
fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 8.8 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-63-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-823-IN 
 
                0902 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about an  
on going issue. S6/S7/JDP advising the party.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-163-OF 
 
                0921 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

abandoned 911 call. Upon call back spoke with a male party  
who stated accidental by cell phone.  
 

 
                1003 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1032 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    MACINTOSH DR 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting accidental. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                1100 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

open 911 call with normal conversation heard in the  
background. 
 

         Narrative:     
no answer on call back.  
 

 
                1118 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk party reporting tire marks on the field at the town  
beach. S6 notified. 
 

 
                1355 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
 
                1453 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1453 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
 
                1628 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST RESIDENT. 
 

 
                1702 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     



Reached out to Boxborough ACO 
 

 
                1815 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

caller request animal control assistance. Reached out to  
Boxborough PD - ACO 
 

 
                1854 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
       Refer To Incident:    23-165-OF 
 
                1926 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident. 
 

 
 
For Date: 09/29/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0451 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0500 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0609 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 prepared court documents. 
 

 
                0822 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0829 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0843 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
 
                0850 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1050 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1059 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1115 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1138 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk  in party with LTC application.  
 

 
                1213 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1237 FIRE, CARBON MONOXIDE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 016CRESCEN] STOW TOWN STORAGE - CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to the FD reporting CO detector activation.  
Police and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
C1 reporting Levels of CO found.  
 

         Narrative:     
E19 reporting building vented. all units clear. 09/29/2023  
1258 



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-825-IN 
 
                1242 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1344 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1426 R.O.VIOLATION Arrest(s) Made   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD DR 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about a  
violation.  
 

         Narrative:     
Res17/ ALS6 transport to Emerson S/M 0.0  
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 E/m 6.9.  
 

         Narrative:     
Prisoner transport from Worcester pd S/M 46501.7 at 20:10 
 

         Narrative:     
Prisoner transport E/M 46526.1 at 20:37.  
 

         Refer To Arrest:    23-48-AR 
 
                1506 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for loss of balance. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ E14/ E19/ S3 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson with ALS s/m 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
r17 e/m 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-826-IN 
 
                1807 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 367BOXBORO] BOXBORO TOWN LINE - BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports Comcast line has become detached from house.  
Request we notify Comcast. 
 

         Narrative:     
Comcast dispatch was advised of down wire.  
 

 
                1920 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller had some questions regarding care for her father. 
 

 
 
For Date: 09/30/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0858 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

accidental 911 cal by watch. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                0913 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1115 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal.  
 

 
                1220 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1223 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with information. 
 

 
                1529 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a hit and run with damage to vehicle. S11  
responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 reports very monor damage, no report needed.  
 

 
                1658 Childseat Install Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Child seat install. services rendered.  
 

 
                1729 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1742 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

Ad care reports medical for a suicidal female. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ ALS6 transport to MH s/m 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 8.5  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-167-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-829-IN 
 
                1748 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1957 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2209 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

smoke detector activation. 
 

         Narrative:     
Faulty detector.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-830-IN 
 
                2304 ALARM, BURGLAR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports entry motion. S5 and S11 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 checked vehicle leaving the area. Party was on premises  
for a wedding and was just leaving.  
 

         Narrative:     
S11 spoke with employee on scene and confirmed accidental. 
 

 
 



For Date: 10/01/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0002 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0911 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 375GREAT] CRESCENT ST WEST - GREAT RD 
 
                1028 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

S1 request units to respond to whitman street to help close  
the road.  
 

 
                1042 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 875GREAT] BOLTON TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
 
                1056 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request tow truck for her vehicle that has broken  
down. CBK was advised. Caller states she is not in roadway  
and off the road. 
 

         Narrative:     
Cbk removed vehicle.  
 

 
                1114 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 99] SHELBURNE FARMS - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1140 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Calle requesting speak with officer regarding a possible  
problem at residents. S12 spoke with and advised. 
 

 
                1205 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUMMERHILL GLEN 
         Narrative:     

Mayard request ambulance for well being check. 
 

         Narrative:     
Patient refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-831-IN 
 
                1312 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + WHITMAN ST 
 
                1332 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 99] SHELBURNE FARMS - WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request officer regarding his stroller getting struck  
by a tractor. no child was in the stroller at the time. 
 

 
                1354 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 request assistance shutting off boon road. 
 

 
                1434 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports elderly male difficulty breathing. 
 

         Narrative:     
Refusal of service 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-832-IN 
 
                1449 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOON RD 



 
                1540 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Traffic control requests an officer 
 

 
                1605 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Honey Pot Emplyee requests medical response for an elderly  
femal, feeling dizzy. E19 & R17 Responding 
 

         Narrative:     
No EMS.  
 

 
                1828 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller belives she may have left her wallet at Honey Pot  
orchards. Took caller info, incase the wallet is turned into  
Stow PD. 
 

 
                1838 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requests to speak with Hudson PD. Call transfered  
to Hudson  
 

 
                2040 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requests medical response for her elderly father.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-168-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-833-IN 
 
                2307 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                2344 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 85HUDSONRD] HYDRO - TEST PRODUCTS INC - HUDSON RD 
 
 

 

 


